CUMRU TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
SPECIAL MEETING
PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED TRANSFER OF LIQUOR LICENSE
JUNE 19, 2018

The Special Meeting of the Cumru Township Board of Commissioners was called to
order by President Ruth O’Leary at 6:45 p.m. Other Commissioners in attendance were Vice
President Edward L. Gottschall, Sheri Hoover, David Batdorf and William B Miller. Also
attending were Solicitor Michael A. Setley, Superintendent of Public Works Robert McNichols,
Jr., Assistant Superintendent of Public Works Michael L. Yost, Manager Jeanne E. Johnston,
Secretary Latoya Procopio, and Joseph P. Rogosky of Great Valley Consultants,

Pledge to the Flag,

Sheetz - proposed transfer of liquor license
Mr. Setley explained to the public that a public hearing was being held for Sheetz in

order to transfer liquor license R16235 from Ruscombmanor Township.

Atty. Ellen Freeman was present for discussion on behalf of Sheetz. Atty. Freeman
explained to the Board and the public that Sheetz would like to operate a takeout business for
wine and beer. Atty. Freeman referred to a plan that showed a specific area where alcohol would
be sold. If approved by the PLCB, there would be a seating area for 30 patrons to be served
beer, with a two beer limit. There would also be wall coolers for the purchase of beer and wine,
with designated hours of operation. Sheetz has a 100% carding policy and would also train their
employees per RAMP and TIPS certification.

Mr. Miller questioned what the procedure would be if a patron becomes unruly. Atty.
Freeman stated the corporate office will be on call 24/7. There will also be cameras to monitor
the cooler doors and the sitting areas. She stated that law enforcement would always be an
option as well.

Mr. Gottschall questioned when the establishment will be open for business. Atty.
Freeman stated the time frame may vary as there are a number of processes that still need to be
done. However, the establishment should be open within 6 months, depending on all approvals.

PUBLIC
Mr. Setley solicited public comment. No one indicated the desire to speak.

ON MOTION OF MR. GOTTSCHALL, SECOND OF MR. BATDORF, A UNANIMOUS
VOTE ADJOURNING THE PUBLIC HEARING AT 6:55 P.M.

ON MOTION MR. GOTTSCHALL, SECOND OF MR, BATDORF, A UNANIMOUS
VOTE TO APPROVE THE RESOLUTION IN FORM PRESENTED BY SHEETZ FOR
THE TRANSFER OF A LIQUOR LICENSE.

Board of Commissioners - Special Meeting
Public Hearing on Liquor License Transfer
June 19, 2018

Page 1 of 2




ADJOURNMENT
ON MOTION OF MR. GOTTSCHALL, SECOND OF MR. BATDORF, A UNANIMOUS
VOTE ADJOURNING THE MEETING AT 6:56 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Latoya Procopio
Secretary
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